
                                                                       

October 2nd 2016 MFAA Meeting held at Lunenburg Sportsman’s Club 

Call to order: 9:04AM 

Roll Call: 2nd Vice President: Greg Gioiosi, Classification Secretary/Treasurer: Ruby Shannon, Recording 

Secretary: Carmen Sarver, Board members: Jeff Grieman, John Lanny 

Clubs Present: Bay Path, Grandy, Lunenburg, Pequoig, Riverside, Sourth Hadley, Woburn, Westfield 

Recording Secretary Report: Not completed 

Treasurer Report:  Accepted as written. 

Correspondence:  From Paul Lewkowicz, regarding Charters: Woburn, who is present.  Paperwork not received, 

but communicated with Dean Skillings and Secretary to tryijng to straighten out.  It was brought to the floor, if 

will allow to pick tentative shoots. If Charter not done by Nov. 2nd 2016 those shoot dates will become available 

again.  Motion made and accepted to allow Woburn to pick tentative shoots. 

State indoor and outdoor Champioships also discussed.  Pequoig declined along with Riverside, South Hadley 

and Westfield.  Brought to the floor if would allow Woburn these Championships Tentatively.  Woburn declined 

due to the outdoor course is not approved yet.  Bay Path was given the shoots. 

Nenameseck will not be picking any shoot dates this year.  No one has stepped forward to replace Pat Tuttle to 

represent the club for the MFAA. 

Committees: 

1. Auditing: No report 

2. By-Law: ballets not received from Paul, which will need to be mailed out in December to all the 

members and collect them either by returned mail or by the club reps in sealed envelopes to be 

opened and counted in the annual meeting in February.  On the ballet also we need to put the 

nominations for President and Vice president. 

3. Classification: 203 total members with 173 Head of HH  , 29 for 2nd etc, 1 USA member 

4. Newsletter: is in the rears and August letter to go out in the next week. October letter to follow. 

5. 20 Pins:   no Activity 

6. Bow Hunter:  No Report 



7. Tournament and Awards: In the process of uploading  points awarded for participants this year and 

Form for Clothing and Gift Cards selections.  Selections have not change since last year.  Memebers 

to be notified via email or delegates that they need to go on the website, review points awarded 

and complete the selection form for award. 

NFAA Directors Report:   No report 

Old Business:   Nominations are still open for President, 1st Vice President and NFAA Director.  Nominations 

currently  are.  1st Vice: Pat Tuttle,  NFAA Director: Paul Lewkowicz.  Still looking for nominations for President of 

the MFAA.   

New Business:  Awarding Indoor/Outdoor State Championship was accepted by Bay Path.  March 18-19  in 2017 

was chosen for the Indoor date and August 13, 2017 for the Outdoor Championship. 

Re: Nenameseck, for those who have not heard, Pat Tuttle is resigning from running the MFAA Archery at 

Nenameseckand and no one has stepped up to take over.  Therefore, sadly, they are not picking shoots for next 

year and will no longer be part of the MFAA.  

Pick shoots followed for 2017.   The new dates have been added to the MFAA Website. 

Good of the Association:  None 

Next Meeting Date:   Lunenburg Volunteered to host the meeting on December 4th, 2016 at approx. 1PM 

Meeting Adjourned:  9:55AM 

Respectfully submitted:  Carmen Sarver 


